
I am a single parent who purchased a condominium so that my disabled son would have a place to live 
when he comes of age.  In the meantime, I am renting this condominium to currently quite responsible 
people.    The condo is in Portland, and if I want to move my son into the condo, I already have to pay 
relocation fees of around $4000 for the current tenants, even though their lease has expired.    
 
 Now I understand that a law is being proposed so that even if my tenants stop paying rent, I cannot 
evict them and cannot find a place for my son to live.   
 
My question is:  why my family condo?   Why not your house or someone else's house, up for 
occupation to anyone who needs it during the pandemic?    Who's property is up for seizure?    
 
Has it really come to this kind of a seizure of property with no compensation from the state?   If the 
state is truly concerned about these tenants being unable to pay, why not write a plan for the state to 
temporarily pay the rent?  Or, better still, address the 150 million dollar shortfal in rental assistance for 
all struggling Oregonians. 
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